
From: Jeffrey Yates
To: PlanComm
Cc: Jeffrey Yates
Subject: [EXTERNAL]PC June 4 Meeting - Docket Item #7 - Yates Auto Care SUP
Date: Monday, June 3, 2024 4:38:52 PM
Attachments: N Fayette - South View 2012.png

Fayette Sidewalk Improvements Exhibit (A1069160).pdf
ExecutedLease1050NFayetteSt (1).pdf

Dear Chair Macek, Vice Chair McMahon, and all Planning Commission Members,

I understand you have limited time and capacity before Tuesday’s hearing which includes a 5-
year review of my Yates Auto Care SUP for compatibility of use and redevelopment potential,
so I appreciate your review of the below.

I am happy to see Staff's recommendation of approval, but I understand there was some
question about where the proposed new sidewalk would be located. 

In the last two years, I worked together with P&Z staff, the developer of Braddock Gateway
(Carmel Partners), and neighbors to design an optimal sidewalk design which connects our
property to the adjacent new sidewalks while preserving access to our building, given no
development is feasible for the foreseeable future. The background and details of that
finalized sidewalk location and design is below:

Until recently and for decades past, all property owners on N Fayette had legal nose-
in parking access - (please see attached historical Google Streetview photo from
2012)

As a result of the approved recent development of the Braddock Gateway CDD and
the inclusion of N Fayette St as a designated walking street, a new condition arose
where my property did not include a clearly delineated
pedestrian sidewalk connecting the new sidewalks built on either side of us.

The attached (below) sidewalk design has been approved by PC and City Council and
is the current Exhibit of the existing ROW lease.  This design is what was represented
to me will be constructed in the forthcoming ROW lease, the new version of which
will be nearly identical to the existing lease save for including terms for "facilitating
construction of a brick sidewalk" using City funding, which a recent FOIA request
suggests is approximately $100,000 placed in the Braddock Fund.  I intend to work
diligently to provide reasonable access to City contractors to construct the below
design as soon as possible.

The existing ROW lease is also attached below for your reference.

Thank you for considering this clarifying information, and looking forward to seeing you all
tomorrow evening.

Sincerely,

mailto:jeff@yatesalexandria.com
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Jeffrey Yates

DISCLAIMER: This message was sent from outside the City of Alexandria email system.
DO NOT CLICK any links or download attachments unless the contents are from a trusted

source.
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